
 

Monday, January 31, 6:00 pm:  ZING! Wine Tasting and Dove Chocolate at Lisa Hulbert’s home (RSVP) 

Tuesday, February 1, 11:30 am:  Business Meeting, Midland Country Club 

Tuesday, February 15:  Intercity Dinner at Kathleen’s at Apple Mountain; cash bar at 5:30, dinner at 
6:15 

Thursday, February 17, 7:15 am:  Board Meeting, Big Brothers/Big Sisters 

Tuesday, March 1, 11:30 am:  Business Meeting, Midland Country Club 

Tuesday, March 8, 6 pm:  World’s Greatest Dessert Party 

Tuesday, March 15, 5:30 pm:  Social Meeting, Midland Country Club; “ Recruitment Night”  

January is National Mentoring Month and the presentation at the Zonta dinner 

meeting on January 18th perfectly personalized the impact mentors have. 

Susan Putnam, Executive 
Director of Big Brothers Big 
Sisters in the Heart of Michi-
gan and Zonta Club of Mid-
land member, provided a 
brief video and slide presen-
tation about the benefits and 
impact of BBBS.  The men-
toring that occurs between 
the “bigs” and “littles” in the 
program, impacts not only 
the participants, but also 

their greater community.   

Susan explained that the 
purpose of BBBS is to give 
every child a chance to 
reach their potential.  In Mid-
land County there are 2500 single-parent households and 1/3 of them live in pov-
erty; the boys and girls in these homes need mentors to lean on and learn from to 
help them grow into responsible, confident adults.  BBBS is the only organization 
that provides one-to-one mentoring and encourages the development of a per-

sonal relationship between the big and the little.   
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Susan Putnam tells us why mentoring young people is so 

important 



 

Dear Fellow Zontians, 

I know you have been enjoying the dinner presentations as much as I 
have.  Susan Putnam’s program on mentoring in January brought the 
importance of mentoring home to us because we are all affected one 
way or another.  We could see the positive impact of Zonta’s contribu-
tions to the littles in the Big Brothers Big Sisters programs.  But it is not 
just dollars, our time is also needed to make a difference in these chil-
dren’s lives.  We were called to action by the Big Sister who spoke to 

us that evening. 

Plan on attending the Intercity Dinner on February 15 at Kathleen’s at 
Apple Mountain in Freeland.  This is a chance to meet your sister Zon-
tians from Saginaw and Mt. Pleasant.   
 
Spring workshops are also coming up soon.  Keep these in mind as 
you set your schedules for 2011.  Area 1: April 30-Gaylord; Area 2: 
May 1-Meridian East; Area 3: May 14-Lenawee; Area 4, May 15-
Lapeer.  The workshop fee is paid by our club and they are always 
worth your time. 

 

Esther Seaver 

President, Zonta Club of Midland 
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February Birthdays 

 

Tammy Swinson, February 26 

Wendy Kanar, February 27 

***  New Member Recruitment Night  *** 

March 15th Dinner Meeting 

The Membership Committee needs everyone’s help in identifying women in our community who 

would be great Zonta members so invitations can be sent to them to attend this special evening. 

Please send your recommendations to Sue Putnam at Putnam@bbbsheartofmi.org,  providing the 

name, business affiliation and mailing address.  A formal invitation will be mailed.   

Let’s see how many guests we can introduce to the membership on March 15th! 



 

I’ve lived in Midland since I was 6 weeks old when my father took a chemical engineer-

ing job with Dow Corning.  My mother worked as a registered nurse for Midland Hospi-

tal.  I attended Chestnut Hill, Blessed Sacrament, Northeast, and Midland High.  As 

MHS alumni, my husband Bryan and I enjoy my daughter’s performances on the Mid-

land High Pom Pon Squad.    

Doing home construction and restoring the vintage luster of 

old Victorian homes are activities my husband and I enjoy.  

We started with my solon which was built in 1908.  (Lisa’s 

pictured standing at the front door of her shop on Ashman.)  

Our home, built in 1934, is our current project. 

I would say I live a pretty simple life.  I believe in living life to the fullest and sur-

rounding myself with people I love and who love me.  Part of my philosophy is 

incorporated in my career choice of cosmetology and is drawn from my personal 

experiences.  I love to help people relax and get back to the basics of what is 

important.  Taking good care of  yourself Is essential when you are the caregiver 

for everyone else.  Making people look and feel pretty is fulfilling to me.  I have 

been a cosmetologist in Midland for over 23 years and still enjoy working with my 

clients from every walk of life. 

In my spare time I use the salon as a vehicle to help others by donating my time and service to non-profits 

like Big Brothers Big Sisters, Shelterhouse, and Relay for Life.  In those situations I know I am the one who 

receives more in return.  I think setting a good example for my maturing daughter is extremely important.  

Over the last few years she has participated with me in some of these events. 

My daughter asked me why I’m a member of Zonta.  I told her I belong because I want to make the world bet-

ter and Zonta helps women in all geographic locations.  I love the local support Zonta gives as well.  How can 

we not feel like we are part of something great when we see the results of our hard work?  I am continuously 

learning from the knowledge and experiences of other Zontians.  Zonta has helped me grow as a person and 

I enjoy my membership. 
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Remember when we could walk outside and see green grass?  We 

didn’t have to wear 5 layers of wool to survive the cold?  We used 

trowels instead of shovels? 

Well, mark your calendars for Saturday, May 21st.  That’s when Mid-

land Blooms 2011 puts Winter behind us.   

More information will be forthcoming as the time draws near.  Histori-

cally, Zonta has had two full blocks to plant, so we need as many vol-

unteers as we can get.  Please pencil this in as a Saturday to-do in 

May. 

Midland Blooms is only 4 Months Away!  



 

Susan reviewed the BBBS programs that prove that their mentoring method works:  the one-to-one relation-

ship; Families and Couples for Kids; High School Bigs; Teaming Up with YOUth; Middle School Mentoring 

called “Moving On”; and a new program called Community Construct.  Each one of these programs pairs 

mentors with young people to help them build confidence, prepare them for the future, learn new things, and 

so much more.  Graduates of the BBBS programs are 

less likely to use drugs, more likely to get a degree, and 

earn higher incomes. 

To showcase how the mentoring process encourages 

achievement and improves self-esteem, Susan intro-

duced Big Sister Lindy Doran and her Little Sister, Ash-

ley.   Linda began by encouraging Zonta members to be-

come bigs because of the great, positive influence we 

could have on young people.  She explained that it’s a 

once a week commitment where “just being there” is the 

most important factor.  Linda said she and Ashley talk 

about every day things like shopping, homework, friends, 

and now….boys.  At that point, she turned the podium 

over to Ashley. 

Ashley told us what a difference Linda had made in her life.  Through Linda’s guidance, Ashley has learned to 

make better decisions, be more respectful of others, improve her school work, and take responsibility for her 

own actions.  In closing, Ashley caused Linda to become a little misty when she summarized their relationship 

by telling us that Linda has helped her mature.  “She is a great listener and she gives helpful advice.  She’s 

always there in times of need and she’s a great friend.” 

Susan ended the presentation by reiterating Linda’s plea for us to consider becoming mentors.  “You don’t 

have to change your life to change the life of a child.” 
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The following press release was submitted to the Midland Daily News to attract applicants for the YWPA 

Scholarship.  If you know of a young woman who qualifies, please encourage her to apply. 

The Zonta Club of Midland is seeking applicants for The Young Women in Public Affairs Award.  This award 

is for young women ages 16-19 in secondary or pre-university level studies who demonstrate a commitment 

to leadership in public policy including experience in local or student government, are actively committed to 

volunteerism, and support the Zonta mission of advancing the status of women worldwide.  This is a $1,000 

district scholarship with an additional five international awards of $3,000.   

For more information and to obtain an application please visit the Zonta International website at 

www.Zonta.org.  Applications are due to the local Zonta Club of Midland by March 1, 2011 and should be sent 

to Zonta Club of Midland, ATTN:  YWPA Award, P. O. Box 196, Midland, MI  48640-0196.  Any questions lo-

cally should be directed to Chandra Morse, chairperson, Intercity/United Nations Committee at (989) 832-

9247.  Awards will be granted on July 1, 2011.   

YWPA Scholarship Applicants Sought 

Ashley and Linda 

http://www.zonta.org/
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InterCity Dinner at Kathleen’s on February 15th 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note that Zonta Club of 

Midland members will have 

their meal fully covered. 

 

Also note that you will be 

counted as attending unless 

you submit your REGRETS by 

noon on Monday, February 7th. 

Midland Zontians Fully Paid from Dues 

Regrets/Guests Only by Noon on 

Monday, February 7, 2011 to: 

attendancechair@zontaclubofmidland.org     
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After hearing several re-

quests from membership, 

the Board has approved 

this image (upside down 

here) and notation as the 

front and back of note 

cards our club will have 

available for purchase.   

The fold-over cards will 

be 4.25 x 5.5 and will be 

bundled, probably in 

packages of  ten. 

They’ll be used as a fund-

raising tool, especially at 

conferences and work-

shops.   
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